
  
Georgia Department of Transportation Local Maintenance & Improvement Grant (LMIG) 

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the item in the amount of $138,000.00.  Mr. Fletcher 

stated the funding amount represents Lowndes County's LMIG match for safety improvements to 

Knights Ferry Road, Trotters Ridge Subdivision, Pikes Pond Road, Amberly Trail, Copeland Road, 

Joseph Road, Studstill Road, Lloyd Jackson Road, Hammock Hill Heights Subdivision and 

Sandbridge Drive.   

Grant Re-Application for the Rural Transportation Program and Associated Resolution 

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the grant reapplication for Lowndes County's Georgia  

Department of Transportation 5311 Transit Program.  Mr. Fletcher informed the Commission the 

program ran 24,357 trips in 2019. 
  

Approval of the Submittal Resolution for the CDBG-EIP Grant Application for Street Paving 

and Drainage Improvements to Support the Arglass Project 

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the item.  Mr. Pritchard stated that while Lowndes County 

is a partner on the application, no funding will be required by the county.  Mr. Pritchard further stated 

the Valdosta-Lowndes County Development Authority will handle the balance of the project cost once 

the grant funds have been applied.  
  

A Resolution to Support Eliminating Through Tractor Trailer Truck Traffic Downtown 

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the item.  Mr. Pritchard stated that while the Commission 

has previously approved a resolution supporting the effort, updated action has been requested. Mr. 

Pritchard further stated that if approved, staff will submit the requested resolution to the Georgia 

Department of Transportation.  

 

Transfer of Chitty Park to Parks and Recreation Authority 

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the item.  Mr. Pritchard stated that when the property was 

initially transferred to the Valdosta-Lowndes County Recreation Authority, it was wrongfully 

described.  Mr. Pritchard further stated approval of the request will correct the error.  

Greater Lowndes Planning Commission Joint Ordinance / Agreement   

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the item.  Mr. Pritchard stated the Greater Lowndes 

Planning Commission has submitted an updated joint ordinance for consideration by all member 

governments.  Vice Chairman Marshall asked how many representatives Remerton has on the 

Planning Commission, to which Mr. Pritchard replied one.   
  

Hart Road Lift Station Pump 

Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented the item.  Mr. Stalvey stated the cost of repairs exceeds 

seventy-five percent of the cost of a new pump.  Mr. Stalvey further stated staff recommends replacing 

the pump at a cost in the amount of $30,589.30, due to the cost of repair.  


